TOLLERTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD IN ST MICHAEL'S CHURCH
ON TUESDAY 7*" July 2015 at 7.30pm

PRESENT: Councillors Paula Thompson (Chairman), Bob Simpson and Roger Spark

ALSO PRESENT: Clerk: Sandra Windross
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2 members of the public was present

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE & DECLARATION OF INTERESTS
There were no apologies

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 2ND JUNE 2015
Minutes previously circulated. These were accepted and signed as a correct record.

PUBLIC FORUM

A member of the public asked what is happening with the website. After discussion it was
resolved to use the Tollerton website and include the Parish Council information on that
website.

The drain outside the pub is blocked again causing flooding down Station Road it was
agreed to put pressure on the County Council to do a gully inspection as there are also
one or two drains around the village blocked some down. Clerk to organise a gully
inspection.

The Bridge at Sykes Lane/Station Road - bushes have grown right through the fencing on
to the path causing pedestrians to be on the road. It was agreed the bushes need
trimming back The Clerk will contact G. Marston Garden & fencing services asking for an
estimate to trim the bushes and also a one off trim of the grass up the Back Lane, the
corner of various roads where the grass is growing and right down south of Back Lane.
The bridge at Sykes Lane is a real hazard can the Parish Council ask NYCC for a
pavement. It was agreed to speak to the Highways Engineer and make an enquiry..
There were continuing concerns about the volume of traffic passing through the village.

MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

There were no matters arising

CO-OPTION OF A PARISH COUNCILLOR

Clir Simpson proposed and Cllr Spark seconded to co-opt Peter Hope and also lan
Jackson on to the Council filling two vacancies this leaves one vacancy still to be filled.

PARISH COUNCIL WEBSITE

This item was discussed in the public forum and agreed to use the current Tollerton
website rather than the Parish Council having its own stand-alone website.

SPEEDING

An e-mail was received from a member of the public expressing their concern of traffic
speeding through the village. It was agreed to write to Julia Mulligan about speeding in
the village.  All the villages close by have the speeding matrix signs. If we write to Julia
Mulligan and make aware of traffic speeding through Tollerton it may get on some Agenda
of the Police to carry out speed checks.

TOLLERTON POST OFFICE
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A letter was received from The Post Office advising Tollerton Post Office is being
modernised and the services it will be offering from the 7" April 2015.

15/72 COMMUNITY ASSET

An e-mail was received from Peter Cole of HDC stating the situation for registration of the
Black Horse pub. It was agreed to refer this e-mail to the Parishioner who had requested
registration of the Black Bulls asking him to complete the application.

15/73 PLANNING APPLICATIONS FOR CONSIDERATION

a. 15/00563/FUL — New driveway and access to the property to provide additional
parking and drop kerb and boundary wall at School House, Main Street, Tollerton for Mr
Paul Cowley. This application has already been considered by Hambleton District
Council.

15/74 HAMBLETON DC - PLANNING DECISIONS AND APPEALS

None received

15/75 FINANCIAL MATTERS

a. Receipts and payments, bank balances and budget vs. actual were not available
due to the new clerk and the bank statement only just received today.
b. Alist of the payments agreed is attached.

15/76 REPORT FROM COUNTY COUNCILLOR
County ClIr Sowray was not present at the meeting.

15/77 REPORT FROM DISTRICT COUNCILLOR
District Councillor Knapton was not present at the meeting.

15/78 REPORT FROM PARISH COUNCILLORS
There was a lot of heavy transport coming through the village particularly early morning.
The playing field gate barrier is broken and cars are parking around the back. It was
greed to write to the Sports and Recreational committee advising them car are parking at the
playing field causing a nuisance.

15/79 MATTERS FOR INCLUSION ON NEXT AGENDA

The playing field
Speeding

Drains
Allotments

16/80 DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 1° September 2015 at 7.30pm at the Church Hall.

The meeting closed at 8.08pm

Payments
30.05.2015 G. Marston Grass cutting £204.00
15.06.2015 St. Michaels Church  Hire of St. Michaels Church Hall £55.00
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Correspondence

08.06.2015
01.05.2015
11.05.2015
21.05.2015

21.05.2015
26.05.2015
29.05.2015
01.06.2015
06.06.2015
12.06.2015
18.06.2015

HSBC Bank Statements

The Pensions Regulator

Hambleton DC Election of Parish Councillors

NYCC Hambleton Area committee vacancies for co-opted
members

Hambleton DC Election of Parish Councillors

ICO Date Protection Registration

Hambleton DC Requirement to Complete Registration of Interests

NYCC Agenda for Hambleton Area Committee

NYCC Awards for community projects

Member of the Public Allotments

Hambleton DC Parish Council Information website

Hmbleton DC July Update
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